Macon Tracks Meeting Minutes
April  7, 2013

Present: Sam Martinez, Bonnie Hopkins, FM Barron, Marcus Parker, Duke Gilkey, Paul Swicegood, Andi Berger, Amy Tarpley, and Kerry Oedel

Dessert: Robyn's fabulous peanut butter cup and brownie pudding confection - yum!

The focus of this meeting was to kick-off preparations for this year's Labor Day Road Race.  The first order of business was nominating Sam as race director, which he graciously accepted.  Thank you, Sam!

Next we began discussing options for this year's logo/t-shirt design.  Sam told of a website that matches businesses in need of a logo with designers who compete to create the winning logo.  The business puts up a minimum of $275 to start off the contest.  We agreed to try Logo Tournament and see what the designers can come up with.  We didn't make a decision on a theme and slogan, but since no one seemed averse to Kerry's idea "Because genius is 99% perspiration" (keying off of the Einstein quote) and no lightning bolts came down from the sky for anything better, we will go with that idea for now.

Sam went through the list to see who was willing to chair the various committees as follows:

Sponsorship - Caryl, with FM as co-chair.  

Food - FM is working on a sponsorship from Harvey's grocery stores.  Sam suggested looking into a Krispy Kreme sponsorship instead of paying so much for Chick-fil-A biscuits.  Amy will ask the firefighters about possibly setting up for a pancake breakfast.  Mayfield ice cream might be another possibility.  Kerry will secure the Powerade supply.

Publicity - FM.  Kerry will send out e-mails, list the race on the online calendars, and help post flyers.  Bonnie will be our Facebook representative.

Shirts - Sam will order and Kerry will help with design issues.  Although the no-shirt option worked well for the Al Toll race this year, we decided not to offer it for the LD race.

Registrar - Andi.  We talked about raising the price again this year, but Andi had the good idea to instead make the early registration period end sooner.  We settled on a cut-off date of Aug. 15th, after which everyone will pay $25 rather than the early rate of $20.

Awards - Kerry will work on this.  The simplest is to do medals again, and those went over well last year, so we'll do medals again unless we think of something special that goes along with our theme.

Permits - Amy.  Sam & Amy will also join up with the Chamber of Commerce head to discuss the situation regarding the high cost of police coverage for races with Ben Hamrick at Parks and Rec.

Packet Stuffing and Pick-up - Marcus

Volunteer Coordinator and Finish Line Announcer - FM

Course Set-up, Clearing, and Equipment Return - Duke & Paul

5K Start Captain - Amy will coordinate but hopefully have the D.J. start the race so she can run.

10K Start Captain - Bonnie

Fun Run - Tony

Photography - Sam will work with Tommy Chambers to hopefully do this the same as last year with Tommy giving us the files to upload to Smug Mug so participants can download their photos for free.

Finish Line - Caryl.  We talked of possibly having a raised platform or stage to present the awards.

Emergency Services - Marcus

Buses - Amy

Meeting adjourned.  Thanks to all for volunteering to put on another great Labor Day Road Race this year!




Respectfully submitted by Kerry Oedel, April 10, 2013







